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In July of 1901 an article was printed in the San Francisco 

Call newspaper that highlighted a rock formation they 

referred to as a sphinx.  “The rock is on Chatsworth Park 

Rancho, the property of Mrs. Johnson.” It all started back in 

1874 when the Johnson family homesteaded their 160 acre 

property in the hills above Chatsworth.   

 

In February of 1914 Sunset 

magazine featured a color 

photo of the George 

Washington Rock on the 

cover of their magazine. 

 

The Rock has been featured 

in many newspaper articles 

and books over the years. 

 

The Johnson family has 

made many visits to the rock 

for photo opportunities.  

Perhaps the best photo is of 

Lenora Johnson, in the photo 

below.  Lenora wrote the 

1931 Johnson memoir “Our Pioneer Mother”, where they 

referred to the rock as “The Old Man of the Mountains”.   

 

Scott Trimble, a new member of the Chatsworth Historical 

Society, who is a movie location scout, mentioned that he knew 

where the George Washington Rock was and offered to set up a 

photo opportunity for us. 

 

Linda, who has been collecting George Washington Rock 

memorabilia for many years, considered visiting the rock high on 

her bucket list, as neither her or Virginia Watson had ever seen it 

in person. 

 

In January, Linda and Andre van der Valk, Ray and Ann Vincent, 

movie historian Dennis Liff and Scott Trimble met with 

Pat Romano on his property in Indian Springs Estates and took 

some photos.  Pat graciously provided a tour of his property and 

the magnificent way he has incorporated the rock formations into 

his landscaping.   We all decided that he has been a 

good caretaker of the famous rock. 
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In the 1910’s The Chatsworth Chamber of Commerce featured the rock on its letterhead.  Note that the 

president of the Chamber of Commerce was N.A Gray and the secretary was Norman C. Johnson the son of 

Neils and Ann Johnson, the owners of the property where the George Washington Rock was located. 

 

 
 

 

In a 1933 Ripley’s Believe It Or 

Not article, the rock is shown in 

the upper left corner. 

 

 

 

 


